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The Records of the  
Cradock Four 

SAHA supported filmmaker David Forbes in his attempts to gain 
access to records relating to the abduction and murder of the 

Cradock Four - Matthew Goniwe, Sparrow Mkhonto, Fort Calata 
and Sicelo Mhlauli - for a documentary intended for release in 2005 

to mark the 20th anniversary of their deaths. 

The Department of Justice was persistently obstructive in releasing 
the relevant case records, going as far as approaching the Cradock 
Four widows directly and, in clear contravention of the Promotion 
of Access to Information Act (PAIA), forcing them to sign affidvits 
refusing the release of the records. When faced with litigation, 
the Department finally relented and released the documents to 

SAHA, but not before delaying the production of the film passed its 
memorial date.

Extracts in the following pages, revealing evidence of the state-
sanctioned abduction and murder of the Cradock 4, are archived at 
SAHA as SAHA Collection AL2878. The news article on page 65 is 
reproduced with the kind permission of the newspaper involved.
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Daily Dispatch, 23 May 2006
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The TRC Database 
“The TRC database represents one of the 
most remarkable archival collections in 
the country and belongs to the nation.”

- TRC Report Volume 4, p. 578 

SAHA has made several attempts to access the database:

2006 
SAHA submitted an access to information request to the 

Department of Justice (DOJ) to obtain an anonymised copy of the 
TRC Human Rights Violation database in order to make it more 

widely accessible for further statistical analysis of violations under 
apartheid, reported to the TRC, to complement and build on the 

work of the TRC.

In response to the 2006 request, the DOJ sent  
correspondence to 22,000 South Africans who submitted statements 
to the TRC, erroneously claiming that SAHA has requested all their 

personal data stored on the TRC database.  
This was something that SAHA had explicitly stated it did not 

want. The access to information request was ultimately refused 
on grounds of privacy, demonstrating the DOJ’s basic lack of 

understanding of the request process.  
    

2009 
SAHA re-submitted the request once more stating clearly that 
SAHA did not want access to victims’ names, addresses and 

other identifying data. This request was also refused as was the 
subsequent internal appeal. 

September 2009 
The Minister of Justice overturned previous refusals to release 
the TRC database to SAHA but, as of April 2011, the fifteenth 
anniversary since the opening of the TRC, the DOJ has not yet 

provided SAHA with these records.
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